
 

Victory for PSA members  
 

Department of Higher Education and Training 

Three members at the Department were appointed as acting Centre Managers. For 15 months, they 

worked in this capacity without receiving the acting allowance. A dispute of unfair labour practice was 

referred to the Commission for Conciliation, Mediation and Arbitration. The applicants approached the 

PSA for assistance. A default award, in favour of PSA members, was issued whereby the Department 

was ordered to pay each applicant the total amount owed to them by no later than 15 September 2025. 

The members were delighted with the outcome and pleased with the representation by the PSA. 

 

This outcome reinforces the PSA’s role in representing members. To receive quality workplace 

representation, join the PSA - The Union of Choice. Contact Nozi Monaisa on 082 880 8992 / 

nozi.monaisa@psa.co.za for new membership. 
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